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The meeting opened in prayer led by the Ven. John Rawlings, Archdeacon of Totnes.
1404.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence had been received from Mrs Judith Kauntze and Mr H Vollers.
1405.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 19th November 2012 were signed as a correct record. 

1406. MATTERS ARISING

 Minute 1393.  The Chairman reported that the invoice from Powderham Castle had been received and paid.
1407.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  
2012 Devon Historic Churches Day

The Chairman wished, on behalf of all Trustees, to congratulate Mrs Kauntze (who had sent apologies for today’s meeting) on what is a wonderful result of the 2012 Devon Historic Churches Trust’s special day raising over £42,000.   She has also produced another interesting and well presented Newsletter.
New Chairman

The Chairman was delighted to be able to announce that Lady Burnell-Nugent had agreed to take over the chairmanship of the Trust at the July Trustees’ meeting.  We have asked the approval of this appointment of our Patrons, the Bishop of Exeter and the Lord Lieutenant of Devon, and they are pleased to give their approval.    Lady Burnell-Nugent’s father  had been  Dean of Windsor and went on to be Bishop of Worcester.  She has lived in South West Devon for many years.  She will bring a new emphasis and a fresh perspective to the work of the Trust.  As she will be on holiday for the usual date of the July meeting, John Mills will arrange an alternative date and advise Trustees accordingly.  

The new chairman may wish to change things on the management and structure of the Trust.  To this end we may need to ask the Charity Commissioners when we send in our annual returns for permission to re-vamp our constitution and revise some of our rules and regulations.  There are quite a few things we can amend which do not need their approval.

40th Anniversary of the Trust
2013 marks the Trust’s 40th anniversary.   She suggested that we might organise a celebration of Evensong in the Cathedral followed by a finger buffet in the Chapter House.  If you all think that this is appropriate, just as soon as dates and times have been arranged we will keep you all in the loop.  I am sure that we should celebrate all that the Trust has done in the last 40 years and to say thank you to all those who have worked so hard to make it happen.  This we hope will raise our profile and the Press and TV will be invited.
Historic Churches Trusts Liaison Group

John Mills has agreed to chair the Historic Churches Trust Liaison Group meetings.  I am sure that under his guidance all the County Trusts will work happily together and in doing so will promote the work that we do to an even wider audience.    Mr Mills would invite the new Chairman of the National Churches Trust, Mr Luke March, to attend one of our meetings in due course.  
Thank you letters from churches which have received a grant

Finally, the Chairman reported that the Trust is receiving many thank you letters from Churches who have received a grant.
1408.
 REPORT FROM CHAIRMAN OF FINANCE COMMITTEE
Mr Maxwell-Lawford reported that the Trust’s finances remain satisfactory and that we were living within our means:
1.          Across various accounts:
£97,073


Less undrawn balances

£36,500

Cash Surplus


£60,573

2   Investments value at 29 January 2013 £1,118,914 (value at 19 November 2012 £1,073,406), providing an income of £42,000. 
3.  Recommended grants:  Mr Maxwell-Lawford proposed a maximum allocation today of £10,000.

This was the last Trustees’ meeting of the year for accounting purposes.  We have granted so far £69,700 compared with £78,000 the previous year but grants are drawn irregularly.

4.  Legacies.  The Salvation Army continue to take the lead on behalf of organisations mentioned in the Will to recover money from the NHS for nursing fees incurred in respect of Mr Whiteway.  The Trust may receive an allocation, amount not known.

Referring to the 40th Anniversary of the Trust as advised by the chairman, Mr Maxwell-Lawford felt it was an ideal time to improve and increase our public image.  The Stock Exchange had recently provided a good income for the Trust and we have the funds to meet the cost of the celebration.  It was important to seek donations towards the costs of the event and suitable donation boxes should be provided.  It was suggested that a charge be made for those attending, but Mr Maxwell-Lawford said that Members invited already paid an annual donation and that the Trust did not provide enough in return for their financial support.
Mr Hewetson suggested a speaker, not a preacher and this view was generally supported.  The talk could be given when the choir leaves.  The suggestion was put forward that the event could be held at a large Parish Church, possibly Crediton.  The Archdeacon could see no reason why this event could not be held at the Cathedral and this venue was preferred by the Trustees.

Mrs Howell reported on the death of Mr Brian Foster, a staunch supporter of the Trust over many years.  There would be a private funeral but a thanksgiving service would be held on Saturday 20th April, time to be advised.  Mrs Howell would be attending and the Chairman also hoped to attend.

1409.  FORMALITIES  AND ADMINISTRATION  - TO ELECT A NEW TRUSTEE (MRS LEE MARTIN)
Mr John Mills, Hon. Secretary, was pleased to introduce Mrs Lee Martin.  Mr Maxwell-Lawford said he had known Mrs Martin for over 20 years during which time she had been looking after the landfill tax distribution arrangements at Ugbrooke and involved in help for churches.   Mr Maxwell-Lawford proposed, and Col. Michie seconded, all agreed, that Mrs Martin be appointed Trustee.  The Chairman welcomed Mrs Martin.

Mr Mills referred to his appointment as Chairman of the Historic Churches Trust Liaison Group.  He also referred to their Annual Conference with the NCT which would be held on 16th May in Birmingham at St Chad’s RC Cathedral.  As soon as an agenda was available he would circulate it to Trustees.

Mr Rowland Notley from Oakford had requested a representative from the Trust to attend a concert “Messiah from Scratch” to be  held on 23rd March.  Mr Hewetson and/or the Chairman hoped to attend.  The income would be divided 50/50 between the DHCT and Age UK.
Grant Notices.  A rough proof of a new Notice had been received which would have improved colour and definition when ordered.    The cost would be 100 @ £3.45 each plus VAT.  An order would be placed.
The chairman advised that Mrs Kauntze was attending the National Churches Trust fundraising meeting in London 21st February.  The Trust was most grateful for all the work Judith did for the Trust.

 1410.    DEVON HISTORIC CHURCHES DAY AND FUNDRAISING MATTERS
Fundraising Report – circulated to Trustees in Mrs Kauntze’ absence.  

· Another successful year for the Devon Historic Churches Day, including the Ride+Stride.  Income to date, just in excess of £42k which is a really good result, especially in the challenging 
            current economic climate.  The Bishop will sign the special letters on his return to Exeter later this       
month
· The e-Newsletter has gone out in January to all parishes and contacts on e-mail and a limited number of printed copies have been circulated to others, especially Members and Donors, together with Trustees and Deanery Representatives.

· Susan Taverner has been working hard delivering not only the Newsletter but also compiling all the result and applying for the Gift Aid payments – all of this amounts to a significant undertaking and we are really appreciative of her commitment.

· Susan has also sourced a sample of a new sign to be sent to churches when we award a grant, which can be displayed for publicity purposes.  In years past a version was provided that was screwed onto walls, in a prominent position, but this is not now possible with current regulations.
· Fundraising for 2013 has already started, and new Deanery Representatives have been recruited to fill some of the existing vacancies:  Lee Martin has kindly agreed to take on Cullompton, Paul Cooper a Magistrate will take on Barnstaple and Lornie Yewdall will take on the vacant part of Torrington Deanery.

· I am attending the NCT fundraising meeting again on 21st February when new initiatives will be discussed amongst the county trust representatives.

· Devon Historic Churches Day and Ride+Stride will be on Saturday 14th September 2013.

                                                                                                                   Judith Kauntze, 2nd February 2013

 1411.   ADMINISTRATIVE SECRETARY & TREASURER’S REPORT
Mrs Taverner reported that Mrs Jane Scriven from the Diocesan Board of Finance had advised that she would no longer be able to attend Trust meetings but would like to receive details of future meetings. This was agreed.  The chairman stated that there was an item on common share on our grant application form (item 13).

 Mrs Taverner then reported that during the period 22nd October to 16th January the following donations were received:
25 PCC’s donated £1188  - a similar amount and number as March 2012

17 Private Individuals sent £436 – here again a similar amount from slightly fewer donors.

A legacy from Miss Ayre, Wiggaton
£1000

Talk by Dr Keep to the Heavitree Society £20

£15,000 was transferred from the Bike Ride Account to the Main Account in November.  £4481  received from HM Revenue & Customs in respect of tax on Gift Aid donations paid directly into the main account, making a total of £19,481 paid into the main account in respect of  the Devon Historic Churches Day income.
The Chairman advised that she had written to the Executors of Miss Ayre on behalf of Trustees to thank them for the legacy.

1412.  
 GRANT APPLICATIONS
With regard to the first application, the Chairman confirmed that the Trust was set up to provide grants for bona fide historic ‘places of worship’ not necessarily Christian churches.

The following grants were approved by Trustees:








 £




1. Exeter Synagogue



2000
2. St Andrew’s, Colebrooke


1600
3. St Budeaux, Plymouth


1500
4. St Lawrence Chapel, Crediton

   500
TOTAL GRANTS AWARDED
           £5600
Dr Maycock inquired if a Mosque would qualify for a grant.  He was advised that there were no ‘historic’ mosques within Devon or the Diocese of Exeter, so it was unlikely that a mosque would qualify.

  1413.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mrs Howell referred to the interesting lecture she had attended given by Dr Tod Gray who was promoting his books on Devon church architecture.

Dr Maycock advised that a church in his deanery, Woolfardisworthy East, would be putting in a grant application later in the year.

 1414.
2013 MEETINGS:  
 Monday, 15th April

Monday, 8th July  - meeting to be re-arranged.  Mr Mills to advise revised date.
Monday 18th November
All meetings to be held at Tedburn St Mary Village Hall and commence at 11 a.m.
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